
      

 

Horndean Infant School 

Spring 1 Newsletter 2025 

‘’U.N.I.T.E.D. in all we do’ 

 

 
 
Our recent celebration of Online Safety Day was a highlight, with children exploring the 
marvellous opportunities the internet offers while learning to spot and avoid potential 
scams. It was fantastic to see so many parents join Mrs Frank (computing lead) for our 
Internet Safety workshop, where she led lively discussions about keeping our children 
safe online.  

                                                                               
 
 
 

School nursing team                
Tel number:  

0300 003 0135  
Text chat::  

07507 332417  
We were incredibly fortunate to welcome the Hampshire school nursing team to             
Hordean. Their 'Healthy Me!' workshops were a hit with our children, who learned 
about the importance of a balanced diet and the positive effects of exercise on their 
bodies. 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

What a bustling few weeks we've had at our wonderful school! It's been a joy to see our 

children engage in such a variety of enriching activities and experiences.      



 Our Year One and Two children did us proud at the local sports festival at Mountbatten 
Centre in Portsmouth. They tried their hands at archery and fencing, among other ac-
tivities, representing our school magnificently.  

In Year F, our youngest learners have been immersing themselves in 
Chinese New Year celebrations. They've embraced traditional customs, 
shared meals, donned special clothes, and even tried their hand at              
Chinese calligraphy!  

 



 

A big thank you to everyone who supported our PTA 'Fun for Funds' day. Our 'Unique 
Usains' raised an impressive £450, which will go towards creating even more exciting 
learning opportunities for our children.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be more PTA 'dates for your diary' coming soon. In the meantime, why not 
follow the PTA are also our Facebook page @horndeaninfantschoolpta. Here you will 
find updates on events, photos and local community info.  

Looking ahead, we are introducing some special roles and responsibili-
ties for our children after half-term. These positions will give our chil-
dren a chance to actively contribute to our school community. Children 
will wear badges to show how much we value and respect their contri-

butions. We are hoping your child will be excited to apply for one of the following roles:  
 
Wildlife Wardens: Our Wildlife Wardens will explore local wildlife and learn conservation 
skills.  
Eco Warriors: Eco warriors will champion sustainability and care for our school environ-
ment.  
Librarians: Librarians will help maintain our bookshelves and create engaging displays.  
Safety Stewards: Stewards will ensure our 'Ready Respect Safe' code is followed and assist 
with health and safety matters.  
Young Governors: Governors will work alongside our governing body, representing their 
classmates and helping to drive school improvement.  
 

At Horndean, we believe in nurturing every child's potential and giving them a voice in 
shaping their school experience. These new roles are just one way we're working to 
make our school an even better place for everyone.  After half term, children will be in-
formed on how they can apply for each role and information will be sent to parents on 
how to support your child through the process.  
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 


